
 
 
 
 
 

Our Mission Statement 
 

We are a warm, caring community of faith, gathering to worship God and sharing the love of Jesus Christ  
through our friendship and service to our neighbors and the world. 
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Dear Friends, 
 

Every weekday, I receive a spiritual reflection via email from a Methodist minister named Steve Gar-
nass- Holmes, who currently resides in Massachusetts.  While I appreciate almost everything he 
writes, I found his October 21 reflection to be particularly beautiful and applicable in the light of our 
walk with Jesus.  Though I have not yet received permission to share Steve’s reflection with you in 
this newsletter, I would like to share the gist of his thoughts with you. 
 
He describes a day when nothing is coming to him, when he knows that he has people who are ex-
pecting to receive an email, but the page in front of him is blank.  So he prays, “God, what do people 
need to hear from you today?” 
 
He waits and listens.  Then it comes to him.  The question that he asked of God is a question for all 
of us.  Each day, we are presented with opportunities to share God’s love and grace in our work-
places, in coffee shops and stores, at home, with strangers and friends and families.  But when 
those opportunities present themselves, we often don’t know what to say or do. 
 
Steve suggests that it might be helpful to ask that same question as we go through our day—"What 
do people need to hear from God”—and then to listen . . . Listen for God’s Word—not our own opin-
ions, our own complaints or concerns.  Listen . . . and then speak that word to whoever needs to 
hear it.  It might be a word of kindness, of encouragement, of challenge, of hope, or “a possibility 
they didn’t know they knew until you said it.” 
 
What might happen if I prayed that question each day?  I think it could have a profound effect on my 
experience with others.  Imagine how that might change your relationship with your spouse, your 
child, your co-worker, the server at the coffee shop, your neighbor, the stranger you pass on the 
street.  Perhaps the Word from God is just a warm smile, perhaps it is a complement, perhaps it is a 
conversation-starter, perhaps it is an eye-opener.  Whatever form that Word takes could be a bless-
ing, not only for the person to whom you speak it, but to you. 
 
As we walk the walk with Jesus in our daily lives, let us be open to the Spirit and dare to ask, “What 
does my neighbor, my co-worker, my spouse, the stranger on the street need to hear from God to-
day?”  Let us listen for the whisper of the Spirit . . . and if a word from God comes, may us speak it 
in love. 
 

Blessings, 
Pastor Lee 

 
P.S.  You can read Steve’s reflection for yourself on his  
website:  unfoldinglight.net 

VOTE! 
NOVEMBER 6 



THANK YOU FOR BEING A BLESSING . . . 
- to Beth Muraida, Leslie Evans, Gerry Muraida, Pat 
Bushrow, Gerry Bushrow, and others for making our 
Annual Dinner a very special evening.  Special thanks to 
all those who contributed to the silent auction—and to 
those who won the bids! 
 
- to Kenner Bailey for gracing our Annual Dinner with 
wonderful ragtime music and for filling in for Patty Breitag 
when she was ill. 
 
- to those who acted as liturgists in October:  Glafy Carr, 
Becky Haynes, Donna Fontana, and Mike Rutledge. 
 
- to those who warmly welcomed folks to worship as greet-
ers in October:   Nancy Cobb, Brenda Colbert, Linda 
Kruse, Beth Muraida, Dee Peterson, Brenda Ross, and 
Glafi Tinoco. 
 
- to everyone who graciously served in October as ushers, 
including Brenda and Ralph Colbert, Tim Colbert, Ger-
ry Muraida, and Kim Taylor. 
 
- to our acolytes in October:  Porter Robbins and Vicken 
Semerdjian. 
 
- to those who graced our altar with gifts of flowers in Oc-
tober:  the Muraida Family, Bill and Glafy Carr, Dee 
Peterson, and Marilyn Harper. 
 
- to those who cooked meals for Shared Bread:  Lisa Derr, 
Leslie Evans, Becky Haynes, Eddie McMaster, and 
Brenda Ross. 
 
- to Leslie Evans, for stripping and repainting the two 
small tables in Johnson Hall and for installing a broom 
holder in the chair closet. 
 
- to Polly Price, Joann Young, Kathy Rutledge, Pat and 
Gerry Bushrow, and others for their help during the re-
ception for Maria Jaque’s memorial service. 
 
- to our October 21 Praise Team:  Patty Breitag, Don Car-
lile, Lee Carlile, Donna Fontana, Paula Kelley, Joanna 
McLees, and Jan Wyckoff 
 
- to Eric Iki for preaching in Pastor Lee’s absence on Octo-
ber 28. 
 
Please add your own expressions of appreciation to those 
given in this column.  We are blessed! 

Dear ESUMC youth and family, 

It’s the holiday season! It’s that time of year where we 

see our families and our bellies get rounder. I look forward 

to this time of the year. Mostly for the food!  

As we look forward on the calendar, there are a few 

things to look out for. The first is that our Friday night 

fun will take place on Friday the 2nd. Every first Friday of 

the month we have our monthly outing. Friends and new-

comers are welcome!  

We’re still looking for signups for dinner, and to help 

setup dinner for the youth. This is a great way to help 

out the youth program. If you can’t bring the food to 

church, I’m willing to come and pick it up earlier! We can 

use all the help we can get!  

Thank you so much to all those that regularly sign up. 

It’s truly a blessings! 

Many blessings,Many blessings,Many blessings,Many blessings,    

Eric IkiEric IkiEric IkiEric Iki    

CHURCH FINANCES 
It is now Fall and time always seem to accelerate as we 
move through the holiday seasons of Halloween, Thanks-
giving, Advent and Christmas. It is a good time to review 
our Church budget before the close of the year. 
 
As of the end of September, three fourths (75%) of the year 
has passed.  Our local Church’s operating budget (salaries, 
utilities, maintenance, repairs, etc.) is in relatively good 
shape ($165000 income and  $168000 expense = deficit of  
$3000).  I anticipate we will be at a breakeven position by 
year-end. Thank you everyone for your support. 
 
The payment of our share to the extended United Methodist 
Church (Apportionments) where I am most concerned.  As 
of September, we have collected and remitted only $20300  
(57%) of our commitment.   We remit only the funds that 
are specifically designated by the giver as apportionments, 
nothing comes from the operating budget. If possible, 
please bring your pledge up to date if you are behind, or 
consider an additional gift for this part of our budget com-
mitment. 
 
--Pat Heaney, Church Treasurer 

Thank you so much to everyone who have sent 
cards, called and prayed for me during my ill-
ness.  
I really appreciate all your good wishes. 

 
As I am stuck at home at the moment I would love to have 
some visitors. Please call me at 310-413-8099. 
 
Nita Mann 



NOVEMBER MISSIONS SPECIALS 
 

This month we are collecting money for Toberman, which 
is also the recipient of our Thanksgiving Offering, the UM 
Student Fund Mission Special on November 25, and Rise 
Against Hunger-a Meal Packing Event at ESUMC on No-
vember 17 (see a separate article on the back of the calen-
dar).  We will also be collecting toys for Toberman. 
On your missions contribution check please designate 
where you want your money to go. 

 
United Methodist Student Fund  

November 25 
These funds provide loans and scholarships for United 

Methodist college, university and graduate students. Part of 
the offering also goes to Christian Education, the purpose 
of which is to call the people of God to be open to growth 
and learning as disciples of Jesus Christ.  

 
Toberman Neighborhood Center 

Since 1903, Toberman Neighborhood Center has pro-
vided social service to low-income families in the Harbor 
Area, helping them to move from poverty to self-
sufficiency.  Among others, its programs include a food 
pantry, counseling services, ESL classes, after school pro-
grams, tutoring, gang intervention and various emergency 
services.  

Dear UMW Members: 
Cast all your anxiety on him because  
he cares for you. -   -1 Peter 5:7 

Thank you Lord for your great love and mercy. Almost 
the end of the year! We have seen His hands helping us in 
the activities some of us have accomplished: Board meet-
ings, attending Sunday services, District activities, com-
munity services, reaching and comforting the sad. 
My heart wants to thank God and all of you for your com-
mitment to the Lord. 
Dates to remember: 
October 28: Church Pumpkin Carving Event - please 
bring chili or a baked good and enjoy in fellowship and 
fun with our church family. 
November 2: Church Women United 
November 3: Fellowship Time, 10 am in the Lounge - we 
will be assembling the poppers for Toberman. Please 
bring your own candy; the Board will provide coffee, tea, 
and snacks. 
November 5: Meeting with our missionary, Les Dornan, 
at 2:00 p.m. in the Lounge 
November 7: Charge Conference, 7 p.m. in Lucas Chapel 
November 26: Board meeting at 6 p.m. in Lucas Chapel 
November 30 and December 1: Granny’s Cupboard 
Sale! 10 am to 4 pm in Johnson Hall. Lunch will be 
served both days, 12 pm. Please bring baked goods to sell 
or pre-sliced pie for lunch.  

 
NEW ON THE UMW BOOK CART 
             “Adventure of Ascent” 
In this book, writer-poet Luci Shaw has 
given us a lifetime of exquisite reflections 
on nature, love, death, suffering, loss, faith, 
doubt, creativity, curiosity, lifelong learn-
ing—all of it drawn from the breadth of her 
own experience, harvested in penetrating 
and lyrical insights.  

Still active in her eighties, Luci now turns her attention to 
the season of edging toward the borders. Her spirit of ad-
venture, her brave transparency, and her openness to all that 
life offers (as well as inflicts) makes her a captivating and 
hope-inspiring mentor.  



Liturgists 

04:  Craig Elder 

11: Pat Heaney 

18:  TBD 

25: TBD 

  

Greeters 

04:  Colin Elder and Char Van Drie 

11: Brenda Ross and Linda Kruse 

18:  Nancy Cobb and Jane Perkins 

25: Beth Muraida and Betty Wilburn 
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El Segundo United Methodist Church 

540 Main St., El Segundo, CA 90245 
Ph: 310-322-0051 ● Fax: 310-322-2750 

Email: esumc@sbcglobal.net 
Pastor Email:  pastoresumc@sbcglobal.net 

Web: www.elsegundoumc.org 

STAFF 

Bishop, Cal-Pac Annual Conf. Bishop Grant J. Hagiya  
West District Superintendent Rev. Dr. Mark Nakagawa 
Pastor Rev. Lee Carlile 
Administrative Assistant   Elisabet Port 
Youth Director  Eric Iki 
Chancel Choir Director Patty Breitag 
Pianist  Kenner Bailey 
Handbell Director Kathy Rutledge 
Custodian Blanca Martinez Gonzalez 
Childcare Paul Idelson 
Sunday School Teachers: 
Adult - Mark Heaney 
Sunday School - Various 

(Pre K and Kindergarten - 1st to 5th Grade) 



ENJOY THE CONVENIENCE  
OF ELECTRONIC GIVING 

 
As ESUMC prepares for a new year, it is important to 
know what support we can depend on from our congrega-
tion members. By knowing what you are willing to com-
mit financially, we are able to better plan for the future. 
Please consider setting up a recurring giving plan.  
Automating your financial commitments means your con-
tributions will be received on a steady, uninterrupted ba-
sis.  
 
To set up a recurring giving schedule, visit us online at 
www.elsegundoumc.org, locate the Give Online button 
and set up your recurring giving schedule. The first time 
you give, you will select a password that will enable you 
to log in at any time and make changes to your giving or 
view your complete online giving history. Or if it’s easier, 
pick up a paper authorization form, and return it to the 
church office, and Elisabet will set it up for you. 

Want to have fun and help the hungry  
at the same time? Join in our community 

“Rise Against Hunger“ Meal-Packaging Event 
Saturday, November 17 

10:00  am to 12:00 noon, Johnson Hall 
 
Our church is teaming up with St. Michael’s Episcopal 
Church and the El Segundo Church of Latter-Day Saints 
to put on a meal-packaging event with Rise Against 
Hunger (RAH), a non-profit organization dedicated to 
ending world hunger by 2030.  The organization was 
begun in 1998 by Rev. Ray Buchanan, a United Method-
ist minister and former U.S. Marine, who recognized that 
accomplishing a mission required “commitment to some-
thing larger than yourself.”  (To learn more about the 
work of Rise Against Hunger, go to 
www.riseagainshunger.org.) 
 
One of the ways that RAH helps to alleviate hunger is to 
provide nutritious meals to people in developing coun-
tries, primarily through school feeding programs.  Each 
meal contains rice, soy protein, dehydrated vegetables, 
and 23 essential vitamins and minerals. These meals are 
packaged by volunteers and distributed to partner organi-
zations in countries around the world.   
 
We are going to package meals and prepare them for 
shipping via assembly on November 17.  We’ll gather in 
Johnson Hall at 10:00 a.m., and each volunteer will have 
a small and easy job to do.  Children who are five years 
of age and up can also participate.  There will be music, 
hair nets, and lots of laughter.  It’s a very fun event—and 
within two hours 40-50 volunteers can package as many 
as 10,152 meals! 
 
Each participating church has committed to recruiting 13
-16 volunteers (age 5 and up) and to raise $1,150 to cov-
er the costs of the meals.  Some of the stronger volun-
teers will be needed around 8:00 a.m. to help unload the 
truck and do set-up.  Others may help after the event is 
over to re-load the truck and clean-up.  There is a job for 
everyone!  If you are not physically able to help that day, 
you can still participate by making a donation to cover 
the cost of food and shipping. 
 
Join the fun as we work together!  To register as a volun-
teer, or to make a donation, go to  http://
events.stophungernow.org/elsegundoumc.org.   You can 
also write a check to the church.  Just be sure to write 
“Meals” in the memo line. 

November 4 

CHURCH (CHARGE) CONFERENCE 
Wednesday, Nov. 7, 7:00 p.m., Lucas Chapel 

 
What is a Charge Conference?  The Charge Conference 
is the highest legislative body of the local church.  It 
meets annually to review the entire mission and ministry 
of the church, and it is presided over by the District Su-
perintendent.  Our current D.S. is Rev. Mark Nakagawa. 
 
What do we do at a Charge Conference?  During this 
important meeting, church officers are elected; the pas-
tor’s salary and benefits package is presented for approv-
al, and reports from the various committees are received.  
In addition to that business, the Charge Conference is also 
a celebration of the work that we have accomplished over 
the past year and a look ahead to the year to come.   
 
Who should be at the Charge Conference?  In accord-
ance with the United Methodist Book of Discipline, Pas-
tor Lee has asked that the Charge Conference be desig-
nated as a “Church Conference.”  This means that every-
one who attends has a vote. While it is especially im-
portant for members of the Church Council to be present, 
all members of the church are encouraged to attend. 
 
Note:  The Staff-Parish Relations Committee will meet 
with Rev. Nakagawa at 6:30 p.m. in the church office. 


